Bethesda Oaks HOA Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
April 29, 2010

Opening: The meeting of the Bethesda Oaks HOA-BOD Committee was called to order at 7:00 PM on April 29, 2010 by Joe Cammalleri.  
Present:  Allen Huffman, Bill Marino, Debbie Heatwole, Joe Cammalleri, Lisa Felder from OMNI Management Services

Agenda:

1. Meeting Protocol – Joe reviewed the protocol for this meeting. This is a Board of Directors business meeting and we will not entertain questions during the meeting, but will open questions at the end.
2. Approval of Minutes from March 25th Meeting-  The BOD unanimously approved the March 25 minutes, and they will be posted on the website
3. Presidents Report –
· Joe reviewed the Board of Directors sponsorship in support of committees and vision statement (see attached).  The BOD anonymously approved this sponsorship/vision statement
· Non-payers and HO Responsibilities – we need homeowners to understand the importance of them paying their homeowner’s dues on time so the community can pay our bills.
· "Automatic Renewal" Clauses - automatic renewal clauses are to be taken out of all contracts.  Only the BOD can sign a contract.
4. Administrative Committee 
· First Colony "To Do List" Developer List- 
· Fill in the hole in the field and recede when we do the sediment basin work - in process, delay due to wet areas needing to dry.
· Prepare asphalt a parking lot at amenity - to be completed in the next four weeks

· Remove sediment basins and grade and seed -- in process

· Grade to create positive drainage around electrical easement --  in process

· Clear out small areas of trees and shrubs across from Lot 98 – completed

· Fill and seed beside the sidewalks -- in process

· Remove construction debris in natural areas - will be removed as pits are completed

· Install a small cap on the walking trail between Cyprus Oak and Bethesda Oaks -- not started

· Repair walking trail between Cherry Bark and Holly Oak -- developer will monitor during church repair and work.  If necessary church contractor will handle repairs after church street is completed.

· Madison Landscaping -- they have not responded to our request to complete their outstanding activities.  He previously agreed to provide a service equal to the amount owed; we will need to discuss alternatives to find a resolution. 
5. Architectural Review Committee–
· Flow of ARC Approval Process - all requests for any architectural changes are to be submitted to Omni first.  Lisa will provide an application to the homeowner if necessary, and will review application for completeness.  Then she will send copies via email to ARC and First Colony for review and approval.  The turnaround time will be 30 days for approvals/denials.  The ARC  will meet the third Tuesday of every month.  This review process will be placed on the website as well as the architectural change form.   
· Detached Garages --   First Colony has class B voting rights, and they have previously approved several garages in the neighborhood.  The ARC will create new garage guidelines to be added to our bylaws at a later date.

· ARC Report – there have been three submittals this month.  No form is necessary for irrigation, plants or shrubs.  Trees must be approved; we do not have a preapproved plant/trees list.

6. Crime Watch Committee 
· Transition to new Chairperson – Earnie Heatwole has accepted the position as the new Crime Watch chairperson.    He will create a plan to post signs and identify block captains for crime watch committee

· Car Break-ins – Jeremy Stamey is our Neighborhood Watch representative from the Gastonia city police.  He sent Officer Todd Anthony to attend our meeting.  We’ve had four car break-ins in the past three days; no home break-ins. All cars were parked in driveways or in front of homes with doors unlocked. Reminder:  Be sure to lock your cars if they are parked on the street.
· Trespassers – Earnie requested to have no trespassing signs posted around the pool and other designated areas.  Joe to sign form, so police can eject trespassers.
· US Census Safety Message – please be careful of who you open your door to.  US Census representatives will have identification to show you.
· Speeding --   We requested to have the speed limit posted at 25 mph through the neighborhood.  Earnie to find out what other communities do, and the possibility of no through traffic sign.
· Solicitors -   If you see anything suspicious, please call 704 – 866 – 3300.  This is in nonemergency line of the police dispatch, and they will do a special check.
7. Communication Committee – 

· Updated Committee Members are now on web site
· Clean Up to Web-Site -- please let Jeremy know if you are having difficulties with the website and remember to sign up for instant messages.
· Using Bethlehem Church for Committee Meetings --   Please contact Debbie Heatwole if interested

8. Finance committee

· Delinquency letters have been sent out by Omni to the appropriate people in a planned fashion.  If you have any questions about assessments or payment please call the help desk.  If payment is greater than 67 days late a final letter will be sent and legal action, including a lien on the property, will be taken if no response from the owner homeowner. Final letters are being reviewed by the attorney for lien and foreclosure procedures.

· Omni has met with Ryan and are determining the amount of homeowners’ dues they are responsible for.  The estimate is $4000.

· We need to look into getting dues paid on properties that are owned by the bank.

· We need to evaluate if a reserve study would be appropriate to be sure we have enough money for future needs of our community.
· BOD has approved the final 2010 budget with changes.  If homeowners want a copy please ask Alan Huffman.
· Joe Cammalleri has received the OMNI summary report and will review.

9. Grievance Committee - 

· Volunteers are needed for the grievance committee

10. Landscape committee-

· North American landscaping is following guidelines from the city of Gastonia for trimming trees.  They will be trimming all trees along the streets in our community.  The committee will ask that they paint where they have cut the limbs.

· Some worms have been seen in trees, landscapers will be contacted to evaluate.
· Please contact Lisa or the landscape committee if any issues with North American landscapers. Do not contact North American directly.

·   The committee was asked to get clarification on why the trees are not in some areas

11. Playground/Pool committee

· The pool will be opening May 15 with expanded pool hours 6 a.m. to 9:30 p.m.

· Carolina pools are to complete several items before the City inspection.

· A proposal was submitted to purchase additional pool furniture – 3 tables, 2 umbrellas and 5 umbrella stands. The BOD will review the request.
· A request was submitted for a pool cover.  At this time, we will not move forward on that request due to the expense.

· There was a concern over the number of electrical outlets at the pool.  Currently we have six outlets -- this item will be closed.
·  We are in compliance with filter guards for the Graeme-Baker pool and spa safety act.

· Repairs to the irrigation system have been completed.

· Lisa was requested to review the cost of the phone at the pool.

· Carolina Pools is responsible to clean and pick up the trash.

· Roto-Rooter needs to give an assessment to Omni for repairs to water pressure

· Revised pool rules were submitted. Omni will review and they will be voted on at a later date.
· Request for the YMCA to conduct children swim classes at the pool.  Lisa to investigate liabilities before voting.
12. Social Committee-

· There are many social events planned for the upcoming summer.  Please check the website for more information and to sign up
· The social committee has requested to establish a sunshine fund for homeowners and will need to determine how to fund.  The HOA does not have extra funds; all money collected is to pay for operating expenses of the community.
Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned by Joe Cammalleri at 9:05. The next general meeting will be at 7 PM on Thursday, May 27, 2010 at Bethlehem Church room #120

Minutes submitted by:
Debbie Heatwole

Approved by:

Board of Directors Sponsorship in Support of Committees & Vision Statement


Carl - Sponsor Amenities Projects


*
Landscape Committee


Maintain overall "green" appearance and rural environment of the community

*
Pool/Playground Committee

Maintain safe and conducive areas for community that promote relaxation, exercise and overall enjoyment 

Debbie - Sponsor Information/Activities Projects


*
Communications Committee

Manage information Medias and community contact protocol to include all required Notices

*
Social Committee


Provide diversified vehicles of activities and social exchange for the residents by nurturing positive interaction within the community 

*
Crime Watch Committee


Create an environment that is mindful of and promotes security and safety for the community from within and outside the area 

Allen - Sponsor Revenue & Spending Projects


*
Finance Committee


Work with Management Company to secure that our fiduciary responsibility for the community's financial resources are enforced and guarded

Bill - Sponsor Compliance Projects


*
Architectural Committee

Insures compliance to HOA "Rules & Regulations" within the scope of the Architectural Standards  


*
Administrative Committee


Provides homeowners awareness and support to better define the intricacies of living in an HOA community, particularly to new residents

*
Grievances Committee

Provides residents an additional outlet to further investigate and help resolve matters of interpretation within HOA "Rules & Regulations"
